

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday May 10, 2022

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Stoney Marek, Ricky Danielson, Damon Johnson, Al Melin, Garrett Luedtke

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read the April 12<sup>th</sup> meeting minutes. John M made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Ricky D seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Al M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Garrett L seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Repair grommets on pavilion side wall canvas
  - Anchors on cable system on ranges-in progress
  - New exhaust hood for kitchen

#### New Business

- Discussion regarding dues for Machine gun shoot. Motion to reduce fee was made by Garrett and Ricky D seconded. All were in favor; motion carried.
- Discussion about purchasing new fryer as parts are not readily available for current fryer. Damon made a motion to purchase a new fryer. Floyd seconded. All in favor; motion carried.
- Discussion about installing the new grill. Damon and John will complete work.
- Discussion regarding kitchen staff pay increase. John made a motion to increase pay by \$15 on Monday's. Al seconded. All in favor; motion carried.
- Discussion about rain gutter and need for extension to minimize water seepage into clubhouse.

**Next Meeting:** June 14th @ Gun Club 7pm

**Adjourn:** Mike C made a motion to adjourn. Ricky D seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday April 12, 2022

Present: President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

Board members: Stoney Marek, Ricky Danielson, Damon Johnson, Al Melin

Call to Order: Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

Secretary's report: Jamie read the March 8th meeting minutes. Ricky D made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Damon J seconded. Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report: Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Ricky D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Al M seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Moving thrower in house 1 to house 2 or 3
  - Repair grommets on pavilion side wall
  - Discussion regarding groundskeeper and rental manager position and the possibility of combining them into one position.
  - Anchors on cable system on ranges
    - In process (2 complete)
  - New Exhaust Hood in kitchen-Damon researching options
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
- Adding playground or swing set for the club for the kids to use while at the club
- Follow up on Pine Tech membership dues
  - John left a message with a contact a Pine Tech; will wait to see if they are still interested
  - Floyd was able make contact and a payment was received.
- Security Camera update
  - New camera installed
- Adding signage with photos to provide visual instruction for shooters on how to properly use metal targets

#### New Business

- Members of the 3-Gun events came to meeting and requested some help with publicity with the 3-gun events (texts and emails). Mike J will send Jamie an email with events to include. Looking to expand course. Currently only have 2 stages, most clubs have 5 stages. Looking to expand to three stages by creating a jungle course in existing tree line. Seeking club house for April 23<sup>rd</sup>.
- Mike J provided an update on the youth .22 event. He will be limiting the shooting to 1 box per night. Discussion regarding raising price to \$5/night due to cost of ammo >\$10/box.
- Mike Chell provided an update about current shell inventory. Discussion about pricing for shells. Stoney made a motion to set the price at \$10/box. Al seconded the motion. All were in favor.
- Kitchen
  - Menu/Pricing-discussion regarding pricing of food. Due to increase in food costs, menu items will increase in price. Beverage prices will remain the same as 2021 at this time.
  - Discussion about bringing pizza back. This will help decrease the burger burden and offer more choices for members. John will purchase pizza oven.
  - Staffing discussion. Will continue to have additional kitchen help as needed.
- Discussion regarding scorekeeper position and need to have someone on-site on trap night.
- Spring Clean-up Day

- Discussion about moving clean-up back due to weather. Re-Scheduled to 4/24 at 9am.
  - Jamie to send update via text
- 2022 Trap season-16<sup>th</sup> team signed up. New schedule is out. Jamie to send alert to members.
- Discussion about lawn care. Leonard is still interested if he can still ride the mower. Floyd will be trialing new method for weed management.

**Next Meeting:** May 10th @ Gun Club 7pm

**Adjourn:** Al M made a motion to adjourn. John M seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday March 8, 2022

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Stoney Marek, Garrett Luedke, Damon Johnson

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read the February 8th meeting minutes. Garrett L made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Jamie P made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Floyd D seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until Spring:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Moving thrower in house 1 to house 2 or 3
  - Repair grommets on pavilion side wall
  - Discussion about having trap members pay for the full season verses a weekly fee-added to captain's meeting agenda
  - Discussion regarding groundskeeper and rental manager position and the possibility of combining them into one position.
  - Anchors on cable system on ranges
    - In process (2 complete)
  - Kitchen discussion
    - Food options/Prices
    - New Hood/Exhaust-Damon researching options
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
- Adding playground or swing set for the club for the kids to use while at the club
- Discussion about snow plowing
  - Will pay Bill at end of season
- Follow up on Pine Tech membership dues
  - John left a message with a contact a Pine Tech; will wait to see if they are still interested
- Security Camera update
  - New camera installed

#### New Business

- Discussion regarding adding signage with photos to provide visual instruction for shooters on how to properly use metal targets
- Discussion to members to about planning to buy shells ahead of time as the club will likely not have shells available for sale during the season. Jamie will send out message to members.
- Mitch would like to change the October Rimfire date from October 9<sup>th</sup> to October 16<sup>th</sup>. All in agreement-Approved
- Discussion regarding the captain's meeting agenda
- Discussion about spring clean-up day-April 16th
- Discussion regarding youth trap season. Official season begins March 27<sup>th</sup>. Will have new shooter instruction on March 23rd.
- Visit from Josh Wyatt-Grantsburg School superintendent

**Next Meeting:** April 12<sup>th</sup> Gun club meeting @ Hummer's Rendezvous @ 7pm

Captain's meeting March 14<sup>th</sup> Hummer's Rendezvous @ 6:30pm

Adjourn: Damon J made a motion to adjourn. Stoney M seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday February 8, 2022

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Alan Melin, Stoney Marek, Garrett Luedke, Damon Johnson, Ricky Danielson

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read January 11<sup>th</sup> meeting minutes. Ricky D made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Alan M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Stoney M seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until Spring:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Moving thrower in house 1 to house 2 or 3
  - Repair grommets on pavilion side wall
  - Discussion about having trap members pay for the full season verses a weekly fee
  - Discussion regarding groundskeeper and rental manager position and the possibility of combining them into one position.
  - Anchors on cable system on ranges
    - In process (2 complete)
  - Kitchen discussion
    - Food options/Prices
    - New Hood/Exhaust
- Anchors on cable system on ranges
  - In process (2 complete)
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
- Adding playground or swing set for the club for the kids to use while at the club
- Discussion about ammo
  - Still unable to acquire ammo for the club to sell.
  - Damon to contact Coyland to see what options might be available
  - Jamie to send out message to trap members to begin looking for their own ammo for the season as the club will only have a limited amount of shells available for sale.
- Discussion about snow plowing
  - Will pay Bill at end of season
- Follow up on Pine Tech membership dues
  - John had made some calls, but unable to reach correct person
  - Floyd will attempt to find correct person to contact
- Security Camera update
  - Ricky reported that the camera batteries do not hold well during the cold weather. He will try installing cameras as weather warms.
- The Grantsburg Ice Fishing club approached the club about doing the March meat raffle. All were in agreement to allow the Fishing club to take March meat raffle.

#### New Business

- Jeff Demulling came from the Hudson youth skeet team. He is requesting access to the club for the youth shooters on Tuesday evenings for a 3 month season (April-July). Will keep fee at \$3.50/round for the season. Jeff also mentioned that he may have some potential funding sources to help with replacing equipment. Members in agreement.

- Discussion regarding Captain's meeting. Meeting set for March 14<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm at Hummer's Rendezvous Event Center.
- Discussion about moving the annual membership to March-February instead of January-December. All in agreement.
- John proposed that we add signage with photos to provide visual instruction for shooters on how to properly use metal targets
- Member requested that events be added to web site so that they know when there are opportunities to help at the club. Will direct member to follow club calendar on web site. Will continue to send group messages regarding events.
- Discussion to members to about planning to buy shells ahead of time as the club will likely not have shells available for sale during the season. Jamie will send out message to members.

**Next Meeting:** March 8<sup>th</sup> club meeting @ Hummer's Rendezvous @ 7pm

Captain's meeting March 14<sup>th</sup> Hummer's Rendezvous @ 6:30pm

**Adjourn:** Stoney M made a motion to adjourn. Garrett L seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday January 11th, 2022

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally VP: Floyd Drohman, Board members: Alan Melin, Garrett Luedke, Stoney Marek, Damon Johnson, Ricky Danielson, Guest Davey Chell and Rick Cunningham

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** John read November 9th meeting minutes. Alen made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Damon seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Garrett made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Ricky seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### **Old Business:**

- Items tabled until Spring:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Moving thrower in house 1 to house 2 or 3
  - Repair grommets on pavilion side wall canvas-no progress
  - Discussion about having trap members pay for full season verses on a weekly basis
  - Discussion regarding groundskeeper and rental manager's position and possibility of combining them into one position.
  - Kitchen Discussion
    - Food Options/Prices
    - New hood/exhaust
- Anchors on cable system on ranges
  - In process (2 complete)
- Adding playground/swing set for the club for the kids to use while at the club.
- Discussion about ammo. Currently have 55 case of 8's left. Will continue to look for 7.5 shells.
  - Damon initiated discussion regarding Coyland's shells. Consensus is that shells will likely be hard to find this year. Members encouraged to continue to look for any available.
- Follow up on the Pine Tech membership dues
- Discussion about increasing .22 Rimfire stipend for Mitch
  - John made a motion to increase stipend to \$100 at this time. Motion was seconded by Garrett all in favor.
- Discussion regarding security. John will look into options.
  - Ricky will further the investigation into options and possibly run a couple trials.
- Discussion about snow plowing-Bill will do plowing again for the season
  - Contact Bill regarding payment for plowing.
- Discussion about allowing Grantsburg Ice Fishing club to have December meat raffle. All in agreement.
  - Ice Fishing Club took January Meat Raffle.

#### **New Business :**

- Dave Chell on behalf of Whitetails Unlimited discussed possible grants through Whitetails for either the security cameras or shells for the youth trap team. General consensus is the youth program is the best option for any grant money.
- Discussion regarding steel targets and potential problems with user's lack of knowledge and safety concerns.



- Need to get membership email and text messages out to get 2022 memberships coming in. Gate combination will be changed on February 1st

**Next Meeting:** February 8th 7:00 Hummer's Rendezvous

**Adjourn:** Ricky made a motion to adjourn. Damon seconded the motion. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.